Charter Academy of the Redwoods 
Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Tuesday, March 13, 2018
1059 N. State Street, Ukiah   

I.  Welcome and Opening

The meeting was called to order at 6:06 p.m. by Chairperson Livingston. Board members in attendance:




Ilona DelSecco
Yes

Jay Joseph

Yes

Sarah Livingston
Yes 

Leticia Trejo 

Yes 

Roxanna Usher
Yes

Elna Gordon, Selah Sawyer, and Jim Switzer were present.  

On a first by R. Usher and a second by L. Trejo, the Board voted (5-0) to adopt the agenda. 

President’s Report ~ Both schools are almost through 3rd quarter and will begin fourth quarter on the 20th.  Redwood had a really successful Bonus Day with 104 students in attendance.  Both schools are now in the process of taking regular enrollment for next year. The first orientation was today.  Redwood will need to fill its 7th grade 8th grade class.  All other grades have a few seats available with the exception of 10th grade which is currently full.  The administration will continue to plan for the upcoming school year—including scheduling and staffing as needed.  State Testing is already in progress —the juniors will begin testing this week and will continue to test into May, as State testing backs up to AP testing.  As usual, students who test will be eligible to earn grade bumps and a trip to six flags if they score at levels 3 or 4 in Literacy or Math.  Like last year, those who aren’t testing (9s and 10s) will earn it by way of earning honor roll all four quarters of the year.  RA is also offering the SAT on a school day for the first time ever—some of the juniors have elected to take their first SAT on campus next Wednesday, the 21st.  Finally, the staff are continuing to focus on shoring up the school safety plans.  Both schools ran a lockdown drill for students prior to the tragedy in Florida and already had plans to debrief on its strengths and weaknesses, the recent tragedy has resulted in increased national discussion and focus.  Monday is a professional development day and the staff will come together then to review and brainstorm ways that the schools can protect the students.  Tonight, in an effort to keep the board informed, the board will watch an active shooter training video used by UUSD that staff will also view this coming Monday. Student Council is planning activities for those students choosing to participate in the March 14 walkout protest which will include honoring the 17 students who passed in Florida.
Secretary’s Report ~ AAA enrollment is currently 153 students—eight more than last year at this time.   Enrollment for next year has begun, and looks strong thus far. All grades have open seats for next year, but specifically classes 4/5 and 9 will need the most new students. State testing at AAA will begin the third week of April with the science test and will continue into the first week of May. Students who test will be eligible to earn a trip to Six Flags if they score at levels 3 or 4 in literacy or math, or improve their score by 50 points.  Those who are not testing (9s and 10s) will be eligible for the trip by earning honor roll in semester 1 or semester 2.  AAA students who choose to participate in the March 14 walkout will protest in front of AAA’s office.  

Treasurer’s Report ~ Current Budget Report and Cash in the County Treasury Report of 3/8/18 shows current cash of $2,074,898, approximately $100,000 over last year at this time. The February apportionment has not been posted. The cash flow at the end of January was $2,356,576, within 0.5% of the cash flow projections in the last interim report. According to the budget report, the expenses are at appropriate levels for this time of year.  The RA budget includes the expenses and revenue from the Prop 39 improvements.  Due to that the 4300 and 5600 are closer to 100% of the budgeted amount because those projects have been completed.  Based on the P-2 projections derived from P-1 ADA, both schools ADA is below initial projections based on CBEDS enrollment.  RA is 2.2 ADA below projections and AAA is approximately 1.75 below projections.  The new ADA projections were used in the 2nd interim reports.  
The board packets contain the 990 state tax form for the boards review.  Charter Academy does not have to pay income taxes as a non-profit, but it must file a return every year.  It also contains the 700 conflict of interest form that must be completed by all board members.  

Safety and Facilities Report ~The new lights at RA have been installed completing the Prop. 39 project.
II. Consent Items

a. On a first by L. Trejo and a second by I. DelSecco, the Board voted (5-0) to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of January 24, 2017.

b. On a first by L. Trejo and a second by I. DelSecco, the Board voted (5-0) to approve the overnight senior trips to Catalina/Ensenada and San Jose, and the Outward Bound trip to Big Basin State Park for Redwood Academy juniors.

III.
Regular Meeting—Action Items
a. Approval of SPSA and LEA Plans for 2018-2019 for Redwood Academy and Accelerated Achievement Academy — On a first by R. Usher and a second by L. Trejo, the Board voted (5-0) to approve the SPSA and LEA Plans for 2018-2019.
b. Approval of Budget Revisions — On a first by I. DelSecco and a second by J. Joseph, the Board voted (5-0) to approve the budget revisions.

c. Approval of Second Interim Report — On a first by L. Trejo and a second by R. Usher the Board voted (5-0) to approve the second interim report.
IV. Board Training

a. Elna Gordon provided training on the new safety measures all staff will be trained on known as “Run, Hide, Fight.”  Training time 00:17; The presentation is posted at www.caredwoods.org > Governance > Board Training

b. The President provided board members with access to training on topics including creating the calendar, federal fund planning, Title I SWP, Brown Act, Directors duties and operations, fiscal cycle, and board policies. Training time 0:50. Total training time for the year 2:00. The presentations are posted at www.caredwoods.org > Governance > Training. 

V. 
Public Comment For Items Not on the Agenda~ No member of the public requested to speak.

VI.
Next Meeting— The next regular meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, May 1, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. on the campus of Redwood Academy of Ukiah.   

VII.
Adjournment 
As acclaimed by the chair, the meeting was adjourned at 6:57 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,

Selah Sawyer
Secretary

For the Record:

Before 6:00 p.m. on Thursday, March 8, 2018, this meeting agenda was: 



Hand-delivered with back-up to all five board members and both corporate officers and management staff;

Posted in the offices of Redwood Academy and Accelerated Achievement Academy, and classrooms of Flower Building and Home Arts 

Building, 

Posted on the www.caredwoods.org governance channel; and 

E-mailed to Holly Rodgers 

Preparing students for a successful future in safe, challenging, well-managed charter schools


